MEMORANDUM

To: Evergreen State College Graduate Studies
From: Kimeu Joseph Kisungu
Date: 23/06/2023

Subject: Addressing the Wage Gap and Standardizing Remunerations in Kenya and Africa

Introduction

The wage gap is a pressing issue in both the public and private sectors, with implications for
social and economic inequality. This memo seeks to outline the scope of the problem, evaluate
current approaches, propose a program or policy to standardize remunerations, and identify
major constituencies involved.

Scope of the Problem

In Kenya and across Africa, the wage gap between the public and private sectors both profit
and non profit organizations 1is significant. Public sector jobs are often perceived as providing
higher salaries and benefits compared to similar positions in the private sector. This disparity
not only affects income distribution but also undermines motivation and hinders talent retention
in the public and private sectors slowing down poverty eradication in general.

Current Approaches

Current efforts to address the wage gap include periodic salary reviews and adjustments, but
these are often inadequate and fail to bridge the divide. Additionally, limited transparency in
remuneration structures exacerbates the problem. The lack of standardized compensation
frameworks across sectors contributes to the persistent wage gap and hampers the overall

development of the workforce.



Proposed Program or Policy

To standardize remunerations and bridge the wage gap, a comprehensive program should be
implemented. This program would involve establishing an independent commission tasked
with conducting regular salary surveys and assessments across sectors. The commission would
develop a fair and transparent remuneration framework, considering factors such as job roles,
qualifications, and experience. Moreover, the program should promote merit-based promotions
and incentives, encouraging employees to pursue professional growth and innovation.

Major Constituencies

The proposed program would involve collaboration between government entities, private
sector representatives, labor unions, and civil society organizations. The government would
play a key role in establishing the independent commission and providing the necessary
resources for its effective functioning. Private sector representatives would contribute their
expertise in remuneration practices, ensuring the program'’s relevance and feasibility. Labor
unions and civil society organizations would advocate for fair compensation and monitor the
implementation of the program.

Conclusion

Standardizing remunerations through the establishment of an independent commission and a
fair, transparent framework is crucial to addressing the wage gap in Kenya and Africa. This
collaborative effort will promote equity, enhance motivation, and foster sustainable economic

growth and social cohesion across all sectors

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Kimeu Joseph Kisungu



